CCML Meeting Minutes September 26, 2002

Liz Alme at the VA Medical Center hosted the September meeting, with 31 members in attendance.

The Education Meeting included a presentation by Joyce Condon on Evidence-Based Medicine. Her presentation is available online at http://www.ccmlnet.org/shortebm.ppt.

Dr. Joe Gal followed with a presentation on Handedness.

President Jenny Garcia called the Business Meeting to order at 11:10 a.m.

New members were introduced by Liz D'Antonio-Gan:

Ellen Graves - St. Joseph's Hospital Library Margaret Kleszynski - University of Southern Colorado Library, Pueblo, CO

Minutes

Pat Nelson moved and BJ Croall seconded the motion for approval of the April 24 minutes. They were approved by the vote of the members.

Treasurer's Report

The bank balance is \$11,972.38

Committee Reports

Membership

None

Education-BJ Croall

Lynne will be presenting a PDA lecture prior to the 11/20 CCML general meeting in Brighton. Isabel T. Anderson book suggestions should be made to Sandi Parker.

The Continuing Education Interest Survey had 30 responses. The first choice was Evidence Based Librarianship and the second, PDA tips. Dates and times of presentations will be announced later. AHIP information will be available on the CCML website. Volunteers willing to mentor new members through this process should call BJ Croall.

Two special interest groups have been formed by CCML members:

- The Evidence Based Healthcare group, chaired by Joyce Condon, meets every other month with minutes posted to the CCML website.
- The Colorado Consumer Health Information Librarian group, chaired by Stephanie Weldon, will meet next on 10/28 at St. Joseph's Hospital.

Journal Locator

None

Internet

None

Unfinished Business

None

New Business

Connie Baker, the Colorado Marketing Council Representative, asked if CCML would be interested in donating \$100 for the 1-day workshop. Yolanda Questa will present the workshop on marketing libraries to culturally diverse populations. Jerry Carlson called for the motion to be made, BJ Croall seconded the motion and the membership voted to give a \$100 donation toward sponsoring this workshop.

Announcements

Thank you to Liz Alme for hosting our meeting.

An early bird rate of \$65 is available until Oct. 4 for the next meeting of the Colorado Association of Libraries (CAL). The meeting will take place in Keystone from 10/17-20.

The CLPAC fundraiser is the movie "Party Girl." The "Challenge Your Boss, fellow librarian, or colleague dress-up" fund raiser is included in the Film Night. The following sites contain the forms needed for registration---or go to the conference page, and scroll part way down the page to the HATS ON! section. We are encouraged to make contributions. For a contribution form and fundraiser information, see the web site at http://www.du.edu/~cfreauff/clpachome.htm.

The annual CCML party will be held at Jerry Carlson's home on 10/19 from 12-4 p.m. Handouts were available with highlights and directions.

The next CCML meeting will be held at the Brighton Public Library on Wed 11/20.

Handouts for information on the Colorado Library Political Action Committee (CLPAC) were made available. For questions contact our representatives, Liz Alme or Paul Bloomquist. The website is: http://www.du.edu/~cfreauff/clpachome.htm.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 a.m.

Submitted by Marianne Morrison-Secretary